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	Action

	1.
	Apologies
	

	
	John Carr Jones
Eric Mandel


	

	2.
	Minutes of last meeting
	

	
	The minutes were agreed and signed by the Chairman as a true record of the meeting held on 22nd July 2014.
	

	3.
	Matters Arising
	

	3.1
	JR asked about the Village Plan options for where the new surgery could be built.  He was informed that the Easton Town option had been withdrawn and the only option left was by the school.  JT had commented that it had already been identified for housing and the GP surgery.
	

	4.
	Update of New Surgery Plans
	

	
	JS reported that there had been overwhelming support for the new surgery by patients completing the contact forms in the surgery.  There were just a handful of slips that dissented.  Most were not signed and some had comments such as “consulting rooms could be on the ground floor”.   All the information given out regarding the new surgery explained why this was not possible.  There were also letters of support from James Gray MP and Luckington and  Alderton Parish Council.  This, together with the support from Wiltshire Council and Sherston Parish Council gives the project a much better chance of success.  The next stage is to present a business plan to NHS England, as without their approval, we would not be able to go any further.  The surgery has appointed a consultant to put the business case together to give it the best chance of success.  Once approval has been gained, the project can progress to the next stages of planning and delivery.
	

	4.1
	JW commented that he had been approached by some dissenters.  They tended to be older people who enjoyed having the surgery in the centre of the village which was easily accessible to them.  The worry seemed to be that if the new surgery is located at the edge of the village, it would be harder for them to reach.  However, it needs to be pointed out that the choice may not be where the surgery is located, but the viability of keeping the old surgery.  As is pointed out in the newsletter, the old surgery is necessarily time limited and the danger is that Sherston may lose the surgery altogether if we don’t plan for the future by moving to a new building.
	

	4.2
	The meeting commented on the parking provision.  The concern was that adequate parking should be allowed for and the Parish Council would want an input into this discussion.
	

	4.3
	The meeting asked what the size of the land available was.  AT to speak to J Matthews to ascertain.
	

	5.
	Electronic Prescription Service
	

	5.1
	JS advised the meeting that the new Electronic Prescription Service is now available at the surgery.  This has certain benefits for some patients, for example in care homes, where prescriptions can be sent electronically to the nearest pharmacy.  However, it is important that patients who normally use the surgery dispensary continue to do so as the dispensary heavily subsidises the surgery and could not operate without it.
The concern is that patients may be lured away by pharmacies offering to deliver their medication.  The surgery currently delivers medication to house-bound and a number of patients who are in need of this service.  The deliveries are managed by Mr & Mrs Thacker and it is felt that if we were to extend this service to include others that may wish to have home deliveries, more volunteers must be sought to help.   

A number of people at the meeting put their names forward to help and AT will collate the names and areas that could be covered.  JS will speak to KB who manages the home delivery service about the future requirements of the service.

It is anticipated that the new delivery service could be started in the New Year.
	

	6.
	Friends and Family Test
	

	
	JS advised the meeting of the new Friends and Family Test, first introduced in hospitals in 2013, that all surgeries will be required to undertake and report the results on a monthly basis starting on 1st December 2014.
All surgeries are required to ask patients “How likely are you to recommend our practice to friends and family of they needed similar care or treatment?”  The choice of answers is:

· Extremely likely

· Likely

· Neither likely nor unlikely

· Unlikely

· Extremely unlikely

· Don’t know

It will be our responsibility to ensure that all patients have access to the questionnaire.  It will be available on our website at www.tolseysurgery.co.uk , patients can go to www.iwantgreatcare.org and leave feedback there, or there will be paper forms to complete available in the surgery.  
It was suggested that reminders to leave feedback could be printed on the prescription forms.  Feedback from the meeting was very negative as they could not understand the value of asking these questions every month.  Although it is good to survey patient feedback, in such a small surgery we will be repeatedly asking the same patients these questions and there is likely to be survey fatigue and a lack of engagement. 
	

	
	 Meeting dates for 2015
	

	
	Wednesday, 28th January 2015

Tuesday, 21st  April 2015

Monday, 20th July 2015

Wednesday, 21st October 2015
	

	10.
	Next meeting
	

	
	Wednesday, 28th January 2015 – Dr Watkins to attend.


	


Minutes accepted as true record of meeting:

Signed ……………………………………    
Date ………………………….


